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Minutes of the Board meeting of EUROMET, Malmo, Sweden,

September 25th, 2013

1. Welcome  and apologies for absence, if needed. 

There were many people absent this year : Niklas Waitong is on holidays, Camelia Tancau is finishing her doctoral thesis, Patrick Defoor is on sick leave,  Marie-Christine Delbovier and Yves Gelfi are also absent for medical reasons,  Jože Horvat is absent due to his wife’s 60th birthday and Jan Norlland couldn’t attend because of professional inconveniences. 
2. Approval of this agenda. Any changes? 

No remarks

3. Report from the last board meeting in Bucharest, Romania, 2012. 

Since Camelia is absent, there is no report.

4. New members. Introduction by Annika Svensson from Denmark.

After the thorough presentation of the work and mission of Askovfonden , the board welcomes the new member from Denmark - www.askovfonden.dk
Kai Laitinen is trying to find a new member in Latvia, Peter Pal (Slovenia, VIZ Višnja Gora) has been trying to get new members from Croatia and Serbia. Maybe a letter of invitation would help ?

 

5. Budget matters. 

The secretary Gordana K. Grlica gives a financial report: the balance of the Euromet bank account is 16.744,39 today. There are 3 members who still owe the fee, the others have paid, including Germany. 

6. Report and feedback from the symposium 2012 in Romania. 

The members expressed satisfaction regarding the organisation and content of the symposium in Romania; it was very well organized, very interesting. It was excellent. 

7. Report, feedback and questions about the present symposium in Malmö, Sweden. Theme: “Youth Care with focus on the future”
Katarina will tell us more later. 

Frank Mulier – the president – points out that we have to share practical experiences, there is no need to compete with universities. We have to change our direction. 

Chris Wright says it is a matter of balance. We also need to reflect, so he thinks balance is important. We should hear about each other’s organisations. 
Maybe at board meetings we could hear from each other about possible collaborations – less talk and more action. 

Tomas Fjellvind agrees and adds that we should go back to basic things. 

The French organization says the exchange is the most important thing, we should appoint “field” workers.

Frank repeats that the programme of a symposium should not be too full as well, because then there is not enough time for networking. 
8. Organisation of and questions about the next EUROMET board meeting, symposium and jamboree in 2014 in Poland. 

The theme will be ‘Practical Re-education with Creative Methods’. Different methods will be presented there: Drama, Bibliotherapy … The accommodation will be in Ibis or Mercury, the costs around € 75 per person per night. 

Frank invites everybody to present new methods at the board meeting of next year. He will allocate 20 minutes at the meeting for that. 
9. Organisation of and questions about the Euromet board meeting, symposium and jamboree in 2015 in the Netherlands?  

There is no information regarding that available yet, but there will be more during next board meeting in Poland. 
10. Who will organise the symposium in 2016?

Borut Casar from Slovenia –  Osnovna Šola Veržej says they will host the symposium in 2016. 
11. The website - www.euromet.in 

There are some problems with the website. Frank urges everybody to check the website and send any new information and updates.

12. Suggestions for funds, alliances and future activities – this item will be presented  by Mr Karel Henderickx, Flemisch Agency for Youth Wellfare 

Karel made a presentation of possible funding from EU, he will try to get funding for  exchanges of young people and staff. 

Frank points out that everything depends on cooperation between all members. 

Solange points out that the statute is not European and that we should hire a lawyer to make it more European. That way we could get private funding. The decision is that we will try to realise this by next year.  

13. Reports about activities and exchanges by EUROMET

Tomas visited Kai’s institution, it was very good. 

Saint-Servais received a visit from Romania. 

In 3 weeks the Flemish institution will host an Austrian exchange. 

Chris will host a Romanian delegation. 

Karl will host a Chinese NGO delegation. 

Rentry is hosting a Ukraine delegation this week. 
14. Any remaining questions?
No questions.  
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